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To: COB_mail

Subject: Ordinance re north fork of West Speedway
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Dear Pima County Board of Supervisors,

My husband and I live and own property at the NE corner of West Speedway/Gates Pass Road and North
Camino de Oeste. We are unable to attend the Board’s November 5th meeting, but we strongly support making
the north fork of the Y one-way westbound.

Traffic headed east down Gates Pass Road frequently speeds and visibility from the east-bound leg of the Y is
poor. Many cars making only rolling stops.

Sometimes small changes really enhance safety. Since the County extended the bridge guard rail along the north
side of Camino de Oeste Wash farther west, plus added a large reflector angled towards eastbound traffic,
accidents at our end of the bridge have dropped off dramatically. We used to have at least one major crash a
year, including a fatality several years ago.

We encourage you to vote for the ordinance making the north fork of the Y one-way westbound. We feel it will
definitely increase the safety of this stretch of road.

Thanks for your consideration. Sincerely
Carolyn Leigh and Ron Perry
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